Rancho Cucamonga Kiwanis Club

Board Minutes for March 1, 2011

Meeting called to order at 6:10 P.M. by Pres. Doug Vincent at the Kiwanis District Office in Rancho Cucamonga.

Board members present:

Doug Vincent, Rick Billings, Sharron Varga, Darleen Nelsen, Rob Dennis, Steve Roberts, Leonard Schlecht, and Jack Kuykendall, 

Club Member Present: Ben Mackall, George Patrick, and mascot Charlie

Secretary’s Minutes:

Leonard made motion to accept as emailed to board members, Jack  2nd approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  

Rob presented us with updated report for 7/1/10 thru 2/28/11.  Bank balance for our three accounts is as follows:  Admin: $5319.  Trust:  $23,150.16, and fundraising $999.45.  We have paid our bills to Sees Candy.  Bills from Philip and electric for the store still are outstanding.  Leonard made motion to accept, Rick 2nd-carried.

Correspondence:  

Doug had letters re:  The International Foundation Annual Gift-Sharron made motion, Rick 2nd we approve the $5. Per member donation-carried- Rob issued check.  Doug also had the letter asking for donations for Cheryl’s Champions.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Community Service- Steve announced we will be having another night at Ronald McDonald house on 3/9/11-menu will be fish and chips.  Need 8 people all together.  Claremont club will be sending someone to see how we do it.

Sponsored Leadership:  Aktion Club-5 went to San Diego mid winter-they are collecting coats for the Governor’s visit.  They have 43 signed up for their convention and need 11 advisors.  Will need to raise about $15,000.  We talked about reimbursing them for San Diego and the Governors’ visit and also paying for our DSA winner’s dinners.  Jack made the motion, Darleen 2nd that we pay for two for San Diego and two for the Gov. visit and our DSA winners.  All approved.

Membership:  Still trying to get prospective members to come to service events 

Interclubs- Wayne is busy at work so Doug asked if Rick and George could put together a schedule for us
Old Biz
Sees:  We have some candy and lots of suckers left.   All are trying to sell as after the final bills are paid this will be our profit.

Car Show-moving along.  Looking for goodies for the bags and raffle sponsors.  We have 10 cars signed up at the present time but Doug said a lot usually sign up at the last minute. Doug was trying to get a D.J and has found one that can do it for $50. All agreed a fair price and to get him. 

Key Club-Darleen has asked Nancy to get us 10 Key Clubbers to help with the car show.  She also needs money for the officers to go to convention.  Leonard made the motion and Rick 2nd to give them an additional amount of up to $500.  for them.  Motion carried.

 Foundation- Jack went to the seminar at mid winter with Pat Liddell.  He will get together with Joey and have something for us before the next board meeting.

New Biz

Water for People-Doug said that at DCM Larry made a plea that all the clubs donate to this cause.  Due to our present money situation unfortunately, we don’t feel we can support.

Bike Ride-April 9th due to the day before our car show we are not sure how much we can support this project.

Sr. Status-Ben asked if he could go on Sr. Status.  Board told him to submit in writing.

Leonard made motion, Steve 2nd to adjourn meeting.  Approved. Adjourned at 7:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted-Sharron Varga Secretary.

